
SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOL & FILLMORE STORMWATER OUTFALL PROJECT 

UPDATE WEEK OF JUNE 29 

 

Wildish Construction finish the excavation of the water quality swale including the installation 

of the outlet and overflow structures and rip rap installation at both ends.  18 inches of 

specialized loam material will be placed in the bottom and the entire swale will be seeded with a 

water quality seed mix.  Staff met with the School district to discuss what is the best option to 

relocate the fiber optic line, that can be seen in the picture below.   

  
 

Crews began laying 27-inch storm line from the swale heading east to South 4th Street.  Next 

week, work will continue on laying 27-inch pipe east towards South 4th Street and then 

continuing down Fillmore Avenue 



 
. 

Street excavation continued this week and will continue next week towards Triangle Park just 

north of Fillmore Avenue. Crews excavated out the new drop off area for Lincoln Middle School 

students.  After excavation has taken place, crews are installing geotextile fabric on the subgrade 

and placing & compacting crushed aggregate for a road base. 

 

 
 



Crews are expected to begin water line work on July 1.  They will be beginning at the 

intersection of South 4th and Grant Avenue.  Local residents can expect some inconveniences 

Wednesday and are asked to proceed with care.  Water line construction will then proceed north 

on South 4th Street. 

 

Also residents on South 4th Street and Hayes Avenue will be seeing a water truck filling up with 

water for the coming weeks.  Contractor in charge of dust control and with the warmer weather 

dust will become more prevalent.   

 

Northwest Natural Gas has been relocating their facilities on South 4th Street north of Taylor 

Avenue.  Crews will be finishing that work and moving onto Taylor Avenue to start work 

relocating/upgrading their lines in that area.  


